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The photos below are of a new type of stair assembly that is being built into new residential construction.  

Instead of using 2” x 12” lumber for the stringers on the sides and middle, it uses a 2” x 3” board, only on 

the edges.  The steps and risers are ¾ inch OSB.  These are connected using a metal plate, similar to that of 

a gusset plate found on manufactured trusses.  The triangles holding the steps are light-weight steel, and 

attached to the 2” x 4”s by glue and nails. 
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The Office of the Fire Marshal advised us that this system is approved for using in residential units, which 

includes single-family houses, townhouses, and inside the residential portion of condominiums and 

apartments configured with a two or multi-story concept.  Currently, these will not be found in common 

areas of condominiums and apartments due to their lower load rating. 

 

According to the manufacturer, the stairs going from a main floor to the upstairs should be protected with 

drywall.  However, in an unfinished area, such as from the basement to the main floor, drywall is not 

required.  Currently, there is no requirement to have these stairs enclosed with drywall.  With residents often 

storing combustible items under their steps, this would likely result in the stairs failing more rapidly than if 

protected in the event of a fire situation. 

 

Additional information can be obtained at http://greenmaltese.com/tag/i-stairs/.  Please see the attached 

I-Stair brochure.  Remember the inherent risk of collapse when this I-Stair System is exposed to fire, 

especially when unprotected such as the unfinished basement steps. 

 

The I-Stair System is already being installed in some of the new homes being built in Loudoun County. The 

Health and Safety Sections encourages personnel to work with contractors/homeowners to perform site 

visits where these steps may be utilized.  If any personnel observe this type of stair system being installed in 

their first due area, please advise the on duty Safety Officer.  

 

All officers are highly encouraged to review this bulletin and web link with their crews.  I would like to 

thank the Loudoun County Fire & Rescue Department for this information.  

 

 

 

http://greenmaltese.com/tag/i-stairs/


HEALTH AND SAFETY BULLETIN  

2013-001 

May 16, 2013 PAGE 3 OF 3 

 

 

 

 


